PETE Committee Meeting Minutes Friday, March 9, 2018, 11:00 a.m. Room 1017 Gym-Natatorium

Attendees: C. Kuhrasch, D. Timm, J. Haynes-Manogue, N. Krattiger-Ziltener, T. Gattenby, M. Shields, L. Cappabianca.

Agenda/Minutes: approved unanimously. D. Timm asked to include last names in minutes going forward.

Announcements:

- Dan Timm has been named parliamentarian of WHPE (in addition to VP). He will be attending the national convention in Nashville.
- Discussion of HPHE candidates.

Old Business:

- Canvas course tracking Cindy Kuhrasch made some updates. It is ready to make it live and send an email to students so they can begin using it to track progress.
- Follow-up system for low GPA students This is an ongoing discussion of 2.5 vs. 2.75 GPA for admission and graduation. We should be aiming for consistency and needs more discussion.
 Straw vote – Does PETE support a 2.5 GPA changes for graduation and admission for PE Students? All PE staff in agreement, with some reservations.
- Health Minor Proposal SoE feels we should revise health minor AND create a health certificate. The revised health minor would include student teaching, a breadth requirement and 6 additional credits (15 credit minor + 2 credits student teaching 501, 547, 566 and 568). The health certificate is not designed for PE students. HPHE students would not be eligible for the health minor only the certificate. Although national trends are away from minors, DPI hasn't changed their language to reflect it. Morgan noted that other UW health certificates are 20+ credits. Dan noted that some UW campuses are cutting back on health minor programs. Tim wondered if he could use 547 in his new certificate? Preregs might be an issue.
- Teaching Skills Assessment tabled until next meeting.

New Business:

- Students with GPA over 3.0 no longer take Praxis II test. DPI is preparing a document to explain.
- 2.75 vs. 2.5 GPA reference earlier discussion.
- Course Deletions prereq amnesty submission identified 5 PE courses for possible deletion.
 Agreed to keep Kines 332 for possible future use. Will proceed with course deletion forms for 126, 323, 335 and 462.
- Scholarship Request Cindy asked if we can approach the scholarship committee and ask that
 PE students be considered first for scholarships that were initially designed as physical
 education only. Some discussion she will revise request.
- Active Shooter Program Nancy presented information from the Madison Police Department
 about active shooter response training. Discussion about whether or not it would be valuable to
 have someone present to PE students or if it should be part of a larger program with SoE for
 other education majors. Discussion to continue at next meeting.